
The U.S. Census Bureau requests permission to increase the burden hours for the Generic
Clearance for Internet Nonprobability Panel Pretesting (OMB number 0607-0978).  The 
reason for an increase in burden hours is to correct the number of burden hours and 
respondents in ROCIS for this package.  The number entered was not the inventory for 
the full cycle (as outlined in Supporting Statement A and the 30-day notice), but was 
incorrectly entered as the annualized version of the burden. 

The Census Bureau is requesting an additional 38199 burden hours and 115325 
respondents from December 2018 to September 2020. This would bring the totals to 
50699 burden hours and 165325 respondents.

The Census Bureau will submit memos for each new test, including methods and all 
materials, as the details are finalized.

The contact person for questions regarding data collection and study design is: 
Jenny Hunter Childs
Center for Behavioral Science Methods
U.S. Census Bureau 
Washington, D.C. 20233
301-763-4927
Jennifer.Hunter.Childs@census.gov


